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	Doug Failing to Discuss 405 Freeway Work on Channel 4 News Saturday Morning

Metro highways Executive Officer Doug Failing will do a live interview on Channel 4 Newsmakers in the studio during the 7:00 a.m. newscast Saturday, January 2, 2010. Host Ted Chen will ask Doug about the upcoming widening work on the freeway from I-10 to I-101 and they will also discuss what the benefits of the $1 billion project and traffic impacts will be and what commuters and others can do to prepare.

Tonight, on New Year’s Eve, Marc Littman, Metro’s PR Department head, will join Councilman Tom LaBonge, Los Angeles Police Department and District Attorney officials and Mothers Against Drunk Drivers at a press conference by the Red Line station in North Hollywood to encourage those who drink at holiday parties tonight to take advantage of free rides on Metro from 9:00 p.m. to 2:00 a.m. instead of driving. Also, Marc will promote Metro service to the Tournament of Roses events, which has gotten considerable media play, particularly on television and radio this week.

CEO Board Box

Debt Issuance:

In October, the Board requested quarterly reports beginning in January 2010 showing the amount of bonds being issued for all projects and the projected fees and bond interest to be paid.

The FY10 budget calls for $3.1 million of debt proceeds to be expended in the capital maintenance program. The current year funding comes from the proceeds of previously issued debt on hand at the beginning of the fiscal year. Therefore, no new bonds are planned to be issued this fiscal year. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/091231_Debt_Issuance.pdf
Procurement Postings for Next Week

IFB for Overhaul of Nippon Sharyo Light Rail Vehicle Friction Brakes

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure services to overhaul the Nippon Sharyo P865/P2020 Light Rail Vehicle Friction Brakes. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 5, 2010 through April 6, 2010.

The friction brakes overhaul is required as part of the Blue Line P865 and P2020 vehicle overhaul project.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Otto Ojong, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213)922-1454.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, Chair Najarian and I will be presenting a first installment Measure R check to the City of Glendale at the Glendale City Council meeting. I will also be participating in a podcast interview for The Source, our in-house transportation news and views web-blog and speaking at the National Railroad Construction & Maintenance Association in Palm Desert.
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